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OF OREGON

UM 1410

In the Matter of

IDAHO POWER COMPANY

Application for Deferred Accounting of
Variances Regarding Revised Depreciation
Rates.

)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On December 29, 2008, Idaho Power Company (Idaho Power) filed an
application, with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission), requesting
deferred accounting of variances regarding revised depreciation rates as a result of system-
wide implementation of Advanced Metering Infrastructure. A description of the filing and
its procedural history is contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A, and
incorporated by reference.

Staff recommends that Idaho Power’s request for deferred accounting of
variances regarding revised depreciation rates beginning January 1, 2009, for a 12-month
period, be approved for accounting purposes only. Ratemaking treatment should be
reserved for a ratemaking proceeding.

At its Public Meeting on January 20, 2009, the Commission adopted
Staff’s Recommendation and approved Idaho Power’s current request.










